
QUESTION ON NOTICE 

No. 486 

Asked on Thursday, 4 June 2015 
 

MR BENNETT asked the Minister for Agriculture and Fisheries and Minister for 
Sport and Racing (HON W BYRNE)— 
 

QUESTION: 
 

Will the Minister outline to the House a breakdown of staffing levels of the 
Department of National Parks, Sport and Racing as at the change of government, by 
both MOHRI headcount and MOHRI FTE by the following service areas (a) Office of 
the Director-General (including Renewal, Finance, Internal Audit, Cabinet and 
Parliamentary Services, Executive Services and any staff assisting with services 
provided to DAF, EHP and NRM), (b) Sport and Recreation Services, (c) Office of 
Racing, (d) Racing Queensland, and (e) Stadiums Queensland? 
 

ANSWER: 
 

I thank the Member for the Question. 
 

(a), (b) and (c) 
 

The Member should be aware that on behalf of the Queensland Government, the 
Public Service Commission (PSC) is responsible for the collection and maintenance 
of public service workforce information. 
 

As outlined in detail in the response to Question on Notice No. 131-2012, this 
information is collected each quarter by the PSC from across public service agencies 
and is then published on its website in a quarterly document titled Queensland Public 
Service Workforce Profile. This publicly accessible document is readily available to 
the Member and other interested persons on the PSC’s website each quarter, 
together with other public service workforce statistics that are published annually by 
the PSC. 
 

The latest information available is the December 2014 quarterly profile, which can be 
found at: http://www.psc.qld.gov.au/publications/workforce-statistics/workforce-
statistics.aspx#qpsws. 
 

Further quarterly updates will be published on a regular basis. 
 

(d) and (e) 
 

Racing Queensland and Stadiums Queensland, as statutory authorities, are not 
included in the Public Service Commission’s collection of public service workforce 
data. Statutory authorities are not obliged to use MOHRI. FTE information for these 
authorities is available in their annual reports which are also publicly available on 
their respective websites. 


